Decision of the Portfolio Holder 
for Environment & Community Safety 
Ref:  PHD 01/2022-23
	Subject:
	Green Lane Area Parking Review Results of Statutory Consultation

	Date of decision:
	5 August 2022
 

	Declaration of interest (if any):

	None

	Key decision

(Yes/No?):

	No

	Urgent/Non Urgent decision?:

	Non-urgent

	Public/Exempt?:
	Public


	Options considered:
	None

	Any other option identified by the Portfolio Holder:
	None

	Decision:


	That:

1. The responses to the consultation be noted;

2. The proposals listed below be approved to be taken forward to implementation, 
· The introduction of a new CPZ in the section of Green Lane north of Culverlands Close operational Monday to Saturday 8am to 6.30pm. (The proposed scheme to be signed as a permit parking area, with "Permit holders parking only past this point" signs erected at the entry point of the controlled area and utilising the existing marked bays on the footway/ carriageway.
· The introduction of “At any time” waiting restrictions (double yellow lines) along the Green Lane north of Culverlands Close to help remove dangerous and obstructive parking at junctions, bends, turning heads and narrow sections of the road to help improve safety, access and sightlines especially for larger vehicles such as emergency service vehicles which have critical response times as well as to reinforce rules of the Highway Code.
3. That the proposals to abandon the introduction “At any time” waiting restrictions (double yellow lines in Culverlands Close, Ben Hale Close and Woodside Close be approved.

4. Informing all residents and businesses within the consultation area of the PH decision be approved


	Reasons for Decision:
	To act in accordance with the results of the statutory consultation that was undertaken in direct response to residents and business requests for changes to the existing parking arrangements in their area.


Is the decision subject to call-in? YES

YES
-
The call-in period expires on 12 August 2022 (5.00pm)


The decision can be implemented on 15 August 2022 if not called in.

CALL-IN - this is the process whereby a decision taken by the Executive or a Portfolio Holder may be examined by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee may recommend that the Executive reconsider the decision.

For further information, please contact, Alison Atherton, Senior Professional, Democratic Services on: 020 8424 1629 or e-mail: alison.atherton@harrow.gov.uk 
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